York & District Table Tennis Association
Agenda for Rules, Awards and Management Committee Meeting
7.30pm on Wednesday 01/05/2019 in Council Room at York Railway Institute

1. Apologies.
2. Awards:

- Cameron Trophy (Sporting player).

- West Yorks Trophy (Most done for The Association).

- Jakeman Trophy (Most promising Junior).

- Ted Plant Trophy (Sporting Team).
- Clifford Trophy (Performance at York Closed).
3. Proposed constitution and rule changes.

4. Review handicapping groups for Summer League.
5. Minutes of November and January Management Committee Meetings and matters arising.
6. How to attract more juniors, girls and women into the sport.
7. Awards Evening 2019.
8. Standard and availability of venues.

9. Officers’ reports.

10. Any other business.

11. Next meetings.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association
Minutes of Management Committee Meeting – 25th January 2019 at York RI
Present: David Atkinson, Richard Crowther, Tony Fairburn, John Farmery, Dave Norville, Dave Quinlan, Peter Thompson.
Ryan Hood, Dave Smith and Tim Smith attended for parts of the meeting.

Peter Thompson chaired the meeting.
1. Apologies for absence

Anne Barnard, Russ Barton, Mike Belton, Howard Broadbent, Marian Broadbent, Martin Hood, Mick Wilcockson.
2. York Closed draw
· 88 people have entered, which is the highest for many years.

· The draw was completed.

· Seeds were allocated to the draw as follows: 1v3or4; 2v3or4, rather than 1v4; 2v3; also 5/6 and 7/8.

· There was a request from a lady to enter the Men’s Doubles. The meeting voted against this because it was advertised on the entry form as such and other pairings may have entered if it was an open event. It was agreed that we should discuss making it an Open Doubles in the future.

· John will send a preview to The Press.
· GMBU York Closed sponsorship: We received £200 for this year’s event, and John will send a letter of thanks after the event.

· We do not have a Tournaments Secretary so a number of people volunteered to help on Control. John will produce draw sheets, match slips, etc. and Richard will draw up a schedule.

· David Atkinson has ordered shields/mementoes and will deliver these to the event.
· Dave Norville will collect entry fees at the event.
· Handicap matches with be up to 31 (1 game, change ends at 15). John and David produced a conversion chart for 31-up.

· Handicaps for players from Topspin and University who entered the Handicap events were set as these clubs did not enter the cup events so their players have not been handicapped.
· Dave Noville will calculate handicaps at the event. John will calculate handicaps for the first round matches before the event.
· Referee: Mick Wilcockson to be asked to referee, or a sub-committee from Management Committee will do so. 

· Mike Belton will collect trophies from last year’s winners. 
· Martin Hood, John, Rich and others will set up lights and tables on Saturday morning.

· Last year we had a major issue with people not volunteering to umpire. Someone to be appointed to make sure losing player stays at table to umpire, and to ask for volunteers when required.

· A raffle will be held. People were asked to bring prizes. 
· The Refreshments bar will be run by Tim, Marian and Di.
· Clive will need a reserved parking place.  

· John will send results and report to The Press.

3. Minutes of November Management Committee Meeting and matters arising

Carried over to next meeting.
4. How to attract more juniors, girls and women into the sport

Carried over to next meeting.
5. Awards Evening 2019
· Dave Norville to produce tickets.

· John will send tickets and posters to Club Secretaries.

· Dave Norville to ask Jean Carter to run a quiz.
6. Officers' reports
6.1 General Secretary (John Farmery)
A complaint was received from John Temple (Strensall) regarding the conditions at South Bank. I spoke to Adrian Church (South Bank Club Secretary), and asked for the views of teams who have played there this season. I then sent a report to Adrian, John and Management Committee members.

The meeting agreed with the views of those teams that have played there this season; the venue has a lot of problems but we do not want to see it shut down, rather find ways to improve it if possible.

I will speak to Adrian to inform him and to discuss possible improvements again.

I will then reply to John Temple to inform him, and I will copy in Adrian, Management Committee members, captains of team who have played there this season, and others who were involved. 
An Item will be added to the agenda for the next meeting regarding the standard and availability of venues.

6.2 Match Secretary & Press Secretary (Dave Quinlan)

2 matches to adjudicate:

· RI A v RI B was abandoned part way through due to an injury to a player. To be adjudicated by email. 
· South Bank v BT B to be played.
6.3 Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)
David sent this report prior to the meeting: 

There were 36 entries for the Handicap Cup competitions. 4 Preliminary Round plus 16 First Round matches were played over 3 weeks Xmas break. 50% were won by higher ranked team. One tied fixture.

Only one week allocated in programme for Stage 2 matches in late February. Difficult fitting all matches in; already some rearranged league fixtures in this week so some teams playing twice in same week plus venues taken up with league matches. I have managed to fit into this week all 8 Shepherd Round 2 matches plus the 3 Machell Preliminary Round matches plus 5 of the 8 Machell Round 1 matches. The remaining 3 Machell Round 1 matches have been scheduled to be played during the league programme in March and early April. Quarter Finals scheduled for 2 weeks commencing 15th April (Easter Break).
6.4 Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)
Peter presented Richard’s case for a grant from Yorkshire for Shiyi Ling to set up coaching at the club. A grant of £300 was secured. Richard proposes to do the same for Wigginton & Haxby next year.
7. Any other business
· Doug Bartle died on the evening of Wednesday 9th January 2019 whilst playing in a table tennis match in the Bradford League. A tribute and funeral arrangements can be found on the website.
· Wigginton &Haxby received a grant of £1000 from AVIVA to be used for coaching, either at the club or in schools.
8. Next meetings
Rules / Awards/ MCM – Wednesday 01/05/2019 in Council Room at York RI (7:30).
AGM – Monday 03/06/2019 in Council Room at York RI (7:30).
John Farmery (General Secretary)
